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MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF FRANKLIN TOWN COUNCIL 
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 

                                                                                 BUDGET WORK SESSION 
May 20, 2024 

 

THE FRANKLIN TOWN COUNCIL held a special called meeting on Monday, May 20, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. in 
the Town Hall Board Room located at 95 East Main Street Franklin, NC. 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

Vice Mayor Stacy Guffey called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with the following members present: 
Council Members: Joe Collins, Mike Lewis, David Culpepper and Rita Salain.  
 
Mayor Jack Horton and Council Member Robbie Tompa were absent. 
 
2. BUDGET DISCUSSION  
 
Town Manager Amie Owens began the budget discussion by asking about additions to the proposed budget. 
Macon County Transit had requested funding of $67,000 and previous discussion was held about adding 
$2,500 and requesting the TDA (Tourism Development Authority) to do the same.  
 
Council Member Joe Collins commented on the Macon County Transit funding and said he feels that Town 
residents would be paying double and feels that it is a Macon County project. Council Member Rita Salain 
agreed and feels that it would be an ongoing expense. The consensus of the Town Council was not to add 
additional funding in the budget for Macon County Transit.  
 
Council Member David Culpepper asked about the remaining ARPA funds being used. He also asked about 
the budget in regards to the Franklin Fire Department. 
 
Town Manager Owens went over all the proposed fee changes to the Town Fee Schedule. (See Exhibit A- 
changes are in red). Discussion was held on the changes by Town Council. 
 
Town Manager Owens discussed the staffing request that were included in the proposed budget. Additional 
discussion was held in regard to the proposed Main Street Coordinator position. Councilwoman Salain asked 
about additional fees for the position. Vice Mayor Guffey inquired about when the job would be advertised. 
Town Manager Owens said it will be advertised in September/October and requested direction on the 
Mission and Vision of the Town so that she could give direction to the Main Street Coordinator. Further 
discussion was held on incentive programs and grants for the Main Street Coordinator to work with business 
owners in Franklin. Town Manager Owens stated that this proposed position would not coordinate town 
events. The consensus of the Board was to leave the Main Street Coordinator position in the budget.  
 
Town Manager Owens said the Public Hearing on the proposed FY 2024/2025 Budget will be on June 3rd, but 
if Macon County BOCC does not make a decision on the Franklin Fire District tax prior to that date there will 
need to be a Special Called Meeting to approve the Town of Franklin’s budget. Discussion was held on where 
to make cuts in the budget if the Macon County BOCC do not increase the Franklin Fire tax rate to the 
requested $0.07. 
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3. ITEMS FROM COUNCIL  
 

Council Member Rita Salain gave kudos for getting the two houses down and said to keep on keeping on. She 
also asked about the Town’s fill dirt flood plain ordinance. Town Planner Justin Setser said the Town’s Flood 
Plain Ordinance is a base model ordinance. Councilwoman Salain would like to revisit the Flood Plain 
Ordinance.  

 
Vice Mayor Stacy Guffey would like to have on the June 3rd agenda a work session to talk about the 
incentives and mission statement of the Town. He would also like to add the TDA infrastructure funding 
discussion to the June 3rd agenda and would also like to add the Flood Plain Ordinance discussion on the 
June 3rd agenda.  
 
 
4. ADJOURN 

Council Member Rita Salain made a motion, seconded by Council Member David Culpepper to 

adjourn the meeting at 6:47 p.m. Motion carried. Vote: 5 to 0. 

 
 
 
 

         Stacy Guffey, Vice Mayor 
 
 
 

Nicole Bradley, Town Clerk 
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